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Dates of               
interest                 

 March 
 
4th     Skagit Meeting 
 
7th     Club Meeting 
 
10th   Fun Float 
 
 
 
  April 
 
1st     Skagit Meeting 
 
4th     Club Meeting 
 
7th     Fun Float 
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Do Something for the Club! 
 

Some of you may have seen the orange orb in the sky recently. It means the 
Bellevue Pond is open and Fun Floats are fun again.  It is time to begin 
planning your participation schedule and adding it to the family calendar and 
calling Bob Jacobsen to ask what you can do to help.  

There is only a little over two months until the club regatta and there are 
many things which will need your participation. Early planning not only 
makes the job easier but also makes the regatta run more smoothly. 
Trophies have to be ordered, raffle prizes requested, courses designed and 
most importantly, food decided upon. It is not a one man job, give Bob a call. 

 Our meetings have been well attended and Bob is keeping them interesting 
and informative. April’s show and tell is unique, read From the Bridge to 
learn about it.  The information presented by our two members, this last 
month, was most interesting and shows the ability that lies beneath the mild 
mannered men we drink coffee with at different times. Many of us have the 
same ability and could add much to the make up of our meetings. Give it 
and think of something some thought see if you haven’t a subject we all 
would like to know about. 

 

Our Skagit members would like you to know about their next meeting, in Mt. 
Vernon. They are having a pot luck/swap meet and we are all invited. Read 
the invite and the rules elsewhere in this newsletter. 

 

We are off to a great year! 

The Winter Doldrums are OverThe Winter Doldrums are Over   

    The Official Log of the Northwest R/C Ship Modelers 

March, 2013 

   The Bilge Pump 
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View From The Bridge – Bob Jacobsen 

 

Just a few days ago the sun came out - it was a beautiful day and 

spring fever hit me in an instant!  I mowed the lawn but what I 

really wanted to do was throw a boat in the lake and run it 

around!!  I hope you are all getting spring fever too.  Now is the 

time to pull down the boats, blow off the dust, repair the things 

you know need fixing and get ready for a fun year.  Plus it is 

always more fun to run in a group, so get ready! 

The March meeting was a blast and very educational. Thanks to 

Dr. Ron & Robert Osmond for the special presentations.  Those 

were great plus we had some outstanding show and tells.  One of 

the questions that came up in the meeting was about the website.  

I know it‘s behind but a plan is in the works to get it back up to speed and then completely update it.  

Lee Stewart (who does a great job on our newsletter) has volunteered to take on this task.  It is a big 

job so please be patient, but we should all be seeing some results soon. 

For the April meeting we are going to have a special category again.  Last time it was your oldest 

project and this time it will be your BEST display stand.  You might think it is a bit weird but a really 

good display stand can really make the boat (and impress the judges), so be prepared to bring out 

your favorite.  I wanted to give you all a heads up early, in case your best stand right now is a 

cardboard box, so you can get to work. 

 

My e-mail is bobandlaurie@nwlink.net and my cell phone is 206-790-2367.  Your input and ideas 

are always welcome, and remember keep the side with the bottom down. 

 

Bob 
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MARCH MEETING MINUTES   by  Ron Bray 

  

Our master in command, Bob Jacobsen, called the meeting to order at 1905. A great 

turn out of old and new members attended.  Bob introduced his son Mark and his wife 

Wendy.  Mark is a major in the USAF and is currently stationed at Travis AF base. It 

was great to see our missing members – Lonnie Butler, Barry 

Bertran and Terry Hufnagel.  Terry brought Bruce Olson as a guest 

who plans to join the club and switch from building airplanes to 

boats.  Richard Kruger joined last summer and made the trip down 

from Bellingham despite the rain.  John Pauly is our newest member 

who became fascinated with the Southampton tug, 

which he saw at Expo, and joined the club shortly thereafter.  He has 

finished modifying his tug and plans to christen it at the fun float this 

Sunday. 

  

Bob presented our past president, Lee Stewart, with a plaque for his 

past services to the club.  Lee was also recognized for formatting our monthly 

newsletter and for volunteering to tackle the job of continuing our 

web site.   

There was little in the way of new business except for announcing 

the fun float this Sunday at the Bellevue pond.  Al Kinsman said he 

was informed by Mel Suelzle that there will be a model boat event in 

Spokane on July 25th, but it probably won’t be called the Tidewater cup.  Bob 

promoted the 10 o’clock coffee and donut get together at Galaxy every Thursday to 

discuss building techniques, problems and just plain yak yak.  He also mentioned 

Gordy Canney’s coffee and cookie klatch on Mondays at his home at 9:15 AM. 

  

A presentation on resistance soldering and techniques for constructing railings and 

ladders was provided by Dr. Ron Bray. A handout was provided but this will also be 

in the newsletter for those who were unable to attend.  Following the break Robert 

Osmond presented a discussion on every way possible to make holes and 

demonstrated the tools to do the job.  He also passed out a chart providing the 

numbers, gauges and metrics for drill sizes which he obtained from 

Tacoma Screw. 

  

Cliff Elowson started the show and tell by showing his modification of 
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the small cut off saw allowing one to cut repeated and precise lengths of materials by 

way of a sliding fence held in place by a clamp.  Robert Osmond demonstrated the 

many modifications he hade to the superstructure of his 

Southampton tug.  Lonnie Butler brought a Dumas 

barrel back runabout kit he has had on the shelf for 

seven years and offered it for sale since he already has 

several other unfinished projects in the pipeline.  He 

also queried how to convert his Nautical Commander 

radio to 2.4 ghz.  

 Dr. Ron discussed his build of the Nanuq tug, which Leif Bentzen won at the Foss 

Cup Raffle and donated to him.  The merits of the Nautical 

Commander radio was lauded and the functions on the Nanuq were 

demonstrated.   

Phil Northrup showed the pewter captain and ships wheel he 

purchased at a garage sale.  Tom Stevens displayed some large 

fenders which were made by Amie after Tom produced the plug from balsa.  He plans 

to use them on his Tolly and Unaflite box boat.   

Barry Bertran has been working on his Jack Spore Shelly Foss tug 

and plans to motorize the tow winch.  The anchor winch is operational 

as well as the radar and lights in the superstructure he cannibalized 

from his Atlantic tug.  He plans to purchase a sound system and to 

coordinate movement of the ships wheel in the wheelhouse to turn as 

the rudder moves 

  

After raffle prizes were awarded the meeting concluded at 2045. Another great 

meeting orchestrated by Bob Jacobsen. 
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RESISTANCE SOLDERING 

By  Ron  Bray   

 

Stemming from the jewelry industry some 20-30 years ago the application of resistance soldering to 

industrial uses, especially in the field of electronics, has eventually found its way to the hobby 

industry.  Resistance soldering has the advantage of creating intense heat directly and rapidly within 

a joint area in a tightly controlled manner.  This faster ramp up minimizes thermal travel away from 

the solder joint and therefore potential damage to materials or components in the surrounding 

areas.  The process is much more energy efficient due to its rapidity, negating the necessity of a 

soldering gun or iron to reach operating temperature and prolonged contact to bring the joint 

temperature up to the point where solder melts.  In addition, most hand pieces are lighter and cooler, 

thus reducing the possibility of burn injury. 

  

The fundamentals are similar to those required of traditional soldering.  The materials to be joined 

need to be prepped and cleaned to remove high resistance materials such as grease, paint, 

oxidation, etc. and fluxed if using solid core solder.  The joint must not be subject to movement 

before the solder solidifies to prevent a weak or cold joint. 

Heat generated to melt the solder is based on ohm’s law (V=IR). Heat generated is expressed in 

watts, (W=VI).  Thus the flow of current through the resistance of the joint supplies enough heat to 

melt the solder.  A transformer is necessary to drop the line voltage of 120 volts to a few volts. A 

couple of devices are available from Micro Mark.  The Triton supplies 17 amps at 6.5 volts or 110 

watts on the high setting and the American Beauty has an adjustable voltage source supplying up to 

250 watts.  Carbon electrodes are employed because they have good electrical conductivity, good 

thermal conductivity, good mechanical strength and are chemically inert so as not to adhere to the 

soldered materials.   
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ANNOUNCEMENT FROM THE SKAGIT GROUP 

 

 2nd Annual Pot Luck—Swap Meet  April 1, 2013  7:00 P.M 

This is the first big meeting of the spring and time to clean out the 

shop/closet and make room for more with the Skagit’s annual 

meeting/swap meet/pot luck. 

No charge for a space to sell or swap old projects, tools, supplies 

or other hobby related items while enjoying the gathering of friends 

and good food for a different kind of meeting. 

This is no April Fools joke unless you miss this fun evening. 

Open to all who would like to attend. Just bring a favorite dish to 

share with others and your own drink and enjoy the opportunity to 

find “new” from someone else’s “old”. 
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  A Member Speaks Out! 

A Hobby Shop Dies  
 

 

 

            Radio Control Hobbies in Woodinville has closed its doors for the last time. I don’t think it is      

 too hard to figure out why. It’s all about the internet.  

 

            Hobbyists have found they can buy their kits or RTR models at lower prices from Amazon or 

 Tower Hobbies or other online sources. The kit prices are terrific!  

 

            But when it comes to operating those cheap kits, they are left all alone. Amazon isn’t going 

 to look at their problems or mistakes and show them where they went wrong or advise them 

 on a better method. And where will they find the small extra parts they need to repair or 

 improve their models?  

 

            A good hobby shop will stock thousands of parts and materials for the modeler. Just try to 

 get those multitudinous materials from Amazon or look for good advice. You will only find 

 those from your local hobby shop, if hobbyists still have one. 

 

            Sure, you can get 25% off on the big items at online hobby stores, but your local bricks and 

 mortar retailer needs those sales to subsidize the thousands of low-margin items he carries. 

 Oh, and Amazon and Tower Hobbies don’t offer club meeting rooms… 

 

            So one local hobby store bites the dust. Let’s hope that others do not follow. 

 

 

 

    Thanks. 

 

        Scott Baumann 
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Membership and Renewal Form 

Dues are $25.00 per year 

Make checks payable to: 

North West R/C Ship Modelers 

Mail to: Ed Maurer, 22309 54th Ave. W., Mountlake Terrace, WA 98043 

 

(Please Print) 

 

Name                   ___________________________________________ 

Address               ___________________________________________ 

City/State/Zip       ___________________________________________ 

E-Mail                   ___________________________________________ 

Telephone            ___________________________________________ 
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Club Officers 
 

President 
         Bob Jacobsen 

 

Vice President 
  Robert Osmond 
 

Treasurer 
  Ed Maurer 
 

Membership Data Base 
  Gordon Canney 
 

Newsletter Editor & Webmaster 
  Lee Stewart 
  lee.stewart6@gmail.com 
 

Skagit R/C Meeting Contact 

  Keith Schermerhorn 

   

Website: 
  www.shipmodelers.com 

Email: 
  info@shipmodelers.com  


